GREENWOOD TOWNSHIP

JUNE 6, 2016

APPROVED MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Supervisor, Lester Vida, who led with the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call: Lester Vida, Linda Bailow, Barbara Ferrett and David Lawrence present, James Korman absent. There were also 38 visitors present. A motion to accept the agenda as presented with the addition of the Township sign under unfinished business was made by Dave Lawrence/Barb Ferrett. M/C. Supervisor Vida stated that no one is to approach the board members at the front table until bills are paid and the meeting is adjourned.

Community Reports:

County Commissioner, Karen Lipovsky gave a short update of what has happened at the county level. She also commented on the Veteran's Freedom Park opening ceremony. Nancy House presented the library usage report and answered questions from several visitors. Dave Lawrence gave information on the next Neighborhood Watch meeting. Gail Garrity had questions about the Noise Ordinance and the Civil Infraction Ordinance. Her questions were answered as best could be. Larry Miller, resident, made comment to point of order, that this should not have been addressed under Community Reports.

A motion was made by Barb Ferrett/Dave Lawrence to accept the minutes of the May 2, 2016 Board meeting as presented. M/C. A motion to accept the Treasurers Report as presented was made by Linda Bailow/Dave Lawrence. M/C.

Unfinished Business:

A motion was made by Barb Ferrett/Dave Lawrence to accept the minutes from the Special Meeting held on May 23, 2016 regarding amending the Firework Ordinance. M/C. Dave Lawrence reported that the survey has been done for the pavilion and that work should be starting as soon as the weather allows. Dave, Lester and Jim met with a representative from Central Asphalt about possible issue with the township hall parking lot. It will cost about \$22,000 to totally re-do the parking lot. Dave has checked with Hogger's and the quilt block just needs to be screwed to the building and the Township Hall sign will be looked at and possibly rebuilt. A motion was made by Linda Bailow/Barb Ferrett to to approve the Hardship Exempt Resolution for the township. M/C. The ballots have been counted regarding the No-Wake Ordinance for Lily Lake. Ballots were opened June 1, 2016 with Dave Lawrence, Larry Miller and Jim Korman, there were 94 responses with 41.5 yes and 52.5 no. This could possibly go to a public hearing however a motion by Dave Lawrence/Barb Ferrett was made to table the no-wake ordinance for now and to monitor safety issues on the lake. M/C. The subject will not be permanently discarded.

New Business:

Linda Bailow discussed new election inspector applications, election inspector classes and handed out new application to those interested. An alternate for the B.O.R was discussed. A couple residents showed interest in doing this. A motion by Linda Bailow/Dave Lawrence was made to adopt an Agenda Policy with regard to who to contact and deadline for being put on the Board Meeting agenda. M/C. The clerk will work on getting the policy ready to approve at the next Board meeting, July 5, 2016.

Public Comment:

Several people spoke on the no-wake ordinance. Gail Garrity made comments on how the Board handles things, Barb Pitcavage stated residents/taxpayers should come to township meetings and that the board does a good job. Dale Price had some questions on Harding and Cherry Grove as to lines on the road. Dave Lawrence said he would speak to the Road Commission on this subject.

Correspondence was read. A motion made by Dave Lawrence/Linda Bailow to approve bills paid prior to the meeting and to pay current bills. M/C. A motion by Dave Lawrence/Linda Bailow was made to adjourn the meeting. M/C. Meeting ended at 7:55 pm.

Linda Bailow

Greenwood Township Clerk